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THE CHIMES  

A Publication of the  

Starkdale Presbyterian Church (E.P.C.) 
June 2013 

10 A.M. Worship Every Sunday 

9:00 A.M. ïSunday School for all ages 

Bible Study every Tuesday at 10 A.M.   

                         and Wednesday at 6 P.M. 

Rev. Dr. Philip Makari..      .Senior Pastor 

Rev. Bobbyjon Bauman-     Assoc. Pastor  

                     To Youth and Young Adults 

Carolyn Glaubé..             Music Director 

Stephan Carrolléé                   .Organist 

Mary Bohachééé..Treasurer 

Ruth Carsonééé.. Assist. Treasurer 

Rose Mary Grimmé.Office Manager 

Doris Wickham        Chimes Editor 

Chimes Staff:   Mary Coleman, 

Dolores Visyak, Mary Jane Ritson, 

Esther Harris, Wayne Hackathorne 

  

Dear Starkdale Family (Members, 

Worship Guests, and friends), 

 

I am truly excited and, in fact, over-

joyed as I listen to ñthe talk of the 

townò regarding the growth that is 

coming our way.  All eyes are watch-

ing, and many have already experi-

enced the benefits of new opportuni-

ties for economic growth.  From 

drilling for oil, to possibilities for 

new department stores and restau-

rants, to quicker house sales, to min-

isterial gatherings geared toward 

meeting the growing needs and con-

cerns of our citizens, truly God has 

answered our prayers.  Steubenville 

might have had the national attention 

in a negative way, but recovery, even 

from that, is already taking place.  I 

am convinced that seven years of 

hoping and praying for economic 

growth via Faith in the Future and 

through ecumenical efforts are be-

ginning to pay off.  This reminds me 

of Pharaohôs Dream and how God 

after seven years of famine had 

blessed Egypt with unexpected abun-

dance that benefited the Israelites 

during their seven years of famine.  

We should all rejoice in what God is 

doing and give him the glory.    

 

But where is the Starkdale church 

within this context?  We are con-

stantly seeing a good number of 

regular worship guests.  One of the 

main reasons for this is our impact-

ing ministry to children, youth and 

younger families.  Several commu-

nity families who had nothing to do 

with the church before are now regu-

lar guests at worship.  Rev. Bauman 

has indeed made the big Christian 

difference in this area.  But he is not 

in this alone.  The people who share 

in his ministry and who are working 

very closely with the youth as men-

tors, counselors and advisors are 

making a huge impact. Every young 

man and young woman is getting the 

personal attention they deserve as 

they struggle with their daily chal-

lenges and as they seek to grow in 
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Christ.  I have seen how Jeanne 

Cox, Janice Whitaker, John Park-

inson, Kylee Paris, and several 

others relate to the youth, be-

friend them, and encourage them 

to keep focused on Jesus Christ 

as their only hope in life.  Along 

Rev. Baumanôs side, these indi-

viduals are God-sent.  

 

Please understand that I am not 

simply promoting a particular 

ministry.  I have personally at-

tended the youth gatherings on 

numerous occasions and was 

amazed at what God is doing in 

that area.  Ask yourself then ñcan 

we really put a price tag on help-

ing rescue a young woman from 

a cult that she had joined, or a 

young man contemplating sui-

cide, or enabling some to forsake 

their drug-addicted life, or ex-

plain Godôs saving grace to 

someone who is confused and 

utterly lost?  Well, that is what I 

am talking about.  While the har-

vest is plentiful and the Lord is 

sending more and more people 

our way, and whereas growth by 

the thousands is expected for our 

area within the next 3 to 5 years, 

we should ask ñwhat must we 

do?ò  The session and some of 

our church members have al-

ready taken the first two steps.  

They are lifting up this concern 

daily in their prayers. They also 

are contemplating the possibility 

of at least securing a piece of 

land, since land maybe scarce 

very soon.   

 

Often new buildings and growth 

in the community work together 

to excite people who have been 

looking for a church that is alive 

and healthy.  New families will 

join;, new ministries will be 

added, new expressions of joy 

and fulfillment will be estab-

lished.  But most of all, the Lord 

will be glorified.   

 

I am truly convinced that God is 

leading me to share this with you 

at this time before it is too late.  

Of course I may not still be ac-

tive on the staff of Starkdale as 

pastor when the church finalizes 

these plans.  But it is my respon-

sibility as ñcalled by Godò to 

lead your thinking in that direc-

tion. 

 

Are we willing to meet these de-

mands? Are we ready for these 

challenges?  How?  When?  Is 

now the time to begin thinking 

about the future?  Can we hon-

estly welcome, and are we open 

to, what God may inspire us to be 

doing soon?  Our God is ñmaking 

everything newò in Steubenville, 

Wintersville and their surround-

ing areas.  Shouldnôt his church 

rise up to the occasion and be-

come a major part of what he is 

doing? While this may be a great 

concern for me and several others 
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FLOCK TALK  

Christina Archer ï was named athlete 

of the week for Softball.  She had two 

grand slams and 2 homeruns as she 

played for Steubenville Big Red.  She 

is a Senior.  Congratulations Chris-

tina!! 

Kayla Huff, daughter of Ann and 

Fred Huff Jr., has been accepted into 

the Quality Core Program for 8th 

graders beginning in the fall.  Quality 

Core offers college level classes to 

exceptional students.  Congratula-

tions to the entire Huff family for this 

incredible opportunity. 

Word among the flock is that Pat 

Daily received a very unexpected 

surprise visit on Motherôs Day.  As 

she was assisting and  tending to the 

little ones in the nursery, her own 

ñlittle oneò traveled from way out 

west to pay her a grand Motherôs Day 

visit.  Pat and Daveôs son Don Daily, 

from Colorado, popped into Ohio and 

the Starkdale Nursery, and in so do-

ing  brought great joy to his mom 

(and dad)! 

Congratulations to Megan Balvin.  

She received recognition at the Indian 

Creek High School Annual Academic 

Letter Breakfast.  Megan is the 

granddaughter of Shirley McNeil. 

Congratulations to Rev. Tom Bullard 

on his retirement from many years of 

church ministry as well as from his 

position as chaplain of Valley Hos-

pice. Rev. Bullard will continue to be  

 

 

 

 

 

an invaluable spiritual leader to our 

community at large and to us at Stark-

dale. Many of you have expressed that 

Rev. Bullardôs pastoral care and coun-

seling abilities are unmatched.  Al-

though Rev. Bullard has retired from 

his formal positions, he will continue 

to serve the Lord in a variety of ways.   

Michael Harris and Eric Birden , two 

of the faithful members of the custo-

dial staff at Starkdale, placed 2nd in 

Bocce Ball in the Special Olympics 

held May 4 in Steubenville,  They re-

ceived silver medals.  Mike and Eric 

and the whole staff who work so hard 

to make Starkdale sparkling clean are 

always found joyful in their work and 

ready to give a smile.  Congratulations 

men!  And thanks for all you do at 

Starkdale. 

 

Mike Harris (l) and Eric Birden (r) 
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JUNE BIRTHDAYS 

1 Tiffany Grimm 

 Richard Wyman 

4 Tyler Clevenger 

6 Kayla Huff 

8 Helen Unsold 

 Lydia Moore 

9 Suzie Rousey 

10 Jean Hutton 

11 Gregory Swickard 

12 Howard Peterson, Jr. 

 Tommy Brown, Jr. 

14 Pam Shimon 

 Tammy Barilla 

15 Jody Bucy 

 Janet Stukins 

16 Andrew Kinney 

17 Nancy Taylor 

18 Sydney Starr 

19 Ronald Kennedy 

20 Jane Neal 

22 Wayne Hackathorne 

 Brandon Lash 

 Nicholas McKenzie 

24 Robert Daily 

26 Eric Timmons 

 Abigail Saffell 

27 Philip Makari 

 Jonathan Giusto 

JUNE ANNIVERSARIES 

1 Carl and Debbie Grimm 

5 Fred and Donna Huff 

6 Jeff and Kim Criss 

8 John and Donna Minor 

9 Mark and Cindy Bordash 

10 Kathy and Ronald Kennedy 

 Rick and Melanie Carver 

11 George and Marge Allan 

 Frank and Judy Merryman 

14 Tom and Tyra Timmons 

16 Mike and Kaylee Paris 

17 Paul and Dolores Visyak 

19 Mike and Margaret Saunders 

21 Jack and Christy Paul 

22 Russell and Mary Hathaway 

23 John and DeDe Foley 

27 Mike and Nicole McKenzie 

28 Pat and Leanne Pendleton 

 Daniel and Leigh-Anne Hall 

Congratulations to Tiphanie Grimm 

and Paul Toth on their wedding 

which was held at Starkdale on Satur-

day, May 18.   

Donôt forget to re-register your Kroger Rewards Card  at the 

Kroger.com website.  After logging into your account click on 

the ñCommunity Rewards Programò button.  A new window 

will open to allow you to choose the non-profit agency you 

wish your Kroger Rewards to go to.  This costs you NOTHING, 

it is a service to the community by Krogers.  A certain percent-

age of each sale is given to your choice of  charities, in this case 

we hope youôll choose Starkdale Church.   
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who may not be accustomed to 

taking risks such as serious as 

this one, I must keep on raising 

these questions.   

 

To put this whole concept in dif-

ferent words, the eldersô call to 

the ministry of Starkdale is 

changing and is taking a different 

direction, similar to the call of 

Moses.  Moses did not want to be 

part of what God wanted him to 

do.  Yet, Moses had to do as he 

was led and told by God.  Can 

our elders say ñnoò to growth, to 

more opportunities for outreach, 

to winning more souls for Christ?  

Should they be asking:  Where 

would people park?  Where 

would the youth meet?  Can we 

help build a community youth-

center staffed with spiritual lead-

ers and laborers?  In other words, 

should we, or should we not pos-

sess a new vision for the new 

times in which we are living 

now? 

 

In conclusion, I must say that the 

purpose of this letter is to include 

you in the thinking process.  You 

are invited to deal with this com-

mon concern by answering the 

following and similar questions 

you might have:   

 

How can we adequately be pre-

pared for what God is already 

doing in our community and in 

our church (i.e. growth)?  

 

How do we perceive Starkdale 

to be like five years from now?  

 

Right now, if we have to have 

one worship service instead of 

two, especially during the 

months between September and 

May, we cannot seat everyone, 

much less, have an adequate 

parking for all.  As you can see, 

we cannot dismiss this concern 

as insignificant. 

 

I encourage each one of you 

who read this letter to respond 

only through regular mail (no 

phone calls, no emails, no tex-

ting, and no pastoral conversa-

tions) since this is an issue that 

has to be handled by the elders 

and the congregation during 

meetings approved by the Book 

of Order.    

 

You may write to the Starkdale 

Church (P. O. Box 2368, Win-

tersville, Ohio 43953), C/O of 

Donna Huff (clerk of the ses-

sion) or to the administration 

commission, C/O John Parkin-

son.   

 

 

May God richly bless you! 

 

Philip Makari 
Philip Makari 
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STARKDALE YOUTH MINISTRY-Pastor Bobbyjon Bauman 

Miller. It was wonderful! I had one girl 
who was a professed Satanist who was so 
impacted by the testimonies that she now 
wants to go on the mission trip. Another 
young man who was not a Christian said 
he absolutely loves the group and wants 
ǘƻ ŎƻƳŜ άŜǾŜǊȅ ǎƛƴƎƭŜ ǿŜŜƪέΦ 

Welcome Kylee Paris! Kylee has sought 

the Lord and following His guidance de-

cided to help out as a leader within the 

Youth Ministry beginning this fall. 

also wanted to fill you in about some de-
tails concerning some additional upcoming 
ŜǾŜƴǘǎΧΦ 

Marriages I will be performing the mar-
riage ceremony for Tiffany Grimm and 
Paul Toth as well as Eric Timmons and his 
fiancé Katie within the next 3 weeks. This 
involves premarital counseling sessions 
ǳǎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ōƻƻƪ άwŜŀƭ aŀǊǊƛŀƎŜέ ŦǊƻƳ aŀǊƪ 
Driscoll. 

May 19th ά.ƭŜǎǎ ¢ƘŜ tŀǊŜƴǘǎκ
DǊŀƴŘǇŀǊŜƴǘǎέ bƛƎƘǘ took place Sunday 
evening May 19th with the meal beginning 
ŀǘ рΥол ŦƻƭƭƻǿŜŘ ōȅ WŜŦŦΩǎ ŎƻƴŎŜǊǘ ǿƘƛŎƘ 
was open to the whole church at 7:00 PM. 
It was an evening which I had designed for 
the students to be able to honor their 
parents by serving them a meal and by 
bringing in an inspirational speaker/singer 
specifically with the purpose of blessing 
and encouraging the parents (& youth) of 
the church. I gave a brief overview of all of 
the events (recap) of the youth ministry 
year and shared a few upcoming plans for 
the summer/fall. 

The HS seniors were also honored at the 
event and received a nice gift as well. The 
speaker was Jeff Anderson who was re-
ŎŜƴǘƭȅ ŦŜŀǘǳǊŜŘ ƻƴ ά¢ƘŜ ±ƻƛŎŜέ ¢± ǇǊƻπ
gram and is a Grammy award nominated 
Christian artist. He has a very powerful 

It has been a wonderful month of minis-
try and thank you for all the support of 
our youth here at the church. Here are a 
few highlights from the past month... 

4th Street Health Center Gala We had 20 
attend the 4th  Street Health Center Gala. 
Faith ended up receiving $1500 in schol-
arship money. 

Bob Bennett Concert/Mission Fund-
raiser We had 100 attend the Bob Ben-
nett concert fundraiser and took in 
$2670 to assist with paying for the mis-
sion trip. 

Women Wise! We had 108 participants 
including a number of teen girls attend 
the Women Wise Event April 11. It was 
very well received by all who attended 
and we have one lady who is now at-
tending our church regularly as a result 
of attending the event. 

Student Activities LΩǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ōƭŜǎǎŜŘ ǘƻ 
attend a play, two concerts, two softball 
games, a baseball game and two track 
meets as a way to support and interact 
with our students and their parents out-
side of a church setting. 

Youth Sunday ²ƻǿΗ ά¸ƻǳǘƘέ {ǳƴŘŀȅ 
ǊƻŎƪŜŘΗ L ŎŀƴΩǘ ǘŜƭƭ ȅƻǳ ǘƘŜ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ 
folks from the congregation that said 
how well they thought the students did! 
We had 17 youth serving in one capacity 
or another. There were so many people 
in attendance that they had to break out 
three extra tables in the fellowship hall 
after the service because of the overflow 
of people there and even ran out of 
food! We will definitely have another 
youth service again in the near future. 

ά{ǘƻǊȅǘŜƭƭŜǊǎ bƛƎƘǘέ at Starkdale Church . 
We had an evening of testimonies (life 
stories) from Bob Sagrilla, Mary Beth 
Freshwater, Janice Stukins & Denise 
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The Starkdale Family expresses 

their In Sympathy: 

To the family of Santo and 

Tammy Barilla in the death of 

Vera Barilla, Santoôs mother, on 

April 28. 

To Birney Wells and family in 

the death of her brother-in-law, 

Ralph Spencer who passed away 

on April 7. 

To the Sawka family in the death 

of Leona Sawka who passed 

away on April 7.  The Sawkaôs 

have been guest speakers at 

Starkdale in the past.  They are 

missionaries to Africa working 

in Bible translation. 

 

To the Daugherty family in the 

death of Edith Daugherty, (Joan 

Deistôs sister and Charles 

Daughertyôs daughter), who died 

on Wednesday, May 15 in North 

Carolina.  She was 75 years old 

and was at one time a member of 

the Starkdale Church.   

To Susan Gossett in the death of 

her mother, Lillian Gossett, on 

May 2. Susan is a former mem-

ber of Starkdale Church. 

The Starkdale Chicken Grill 

The Semi-Annual Chicken Grill 
was again a huge success thanks 
to the many organizers and help-
ers who work so tirelessly at this 
fund raiser twice a year.   

Mark your calendars now for a 
very special grill in the fall. 

September 21 will  mark the 10 
year anniversary of the very first 
Chicken Grill in 2003.   It will be 
the 20th Chicken Grill held at 
Starkdale!   
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Christmas in June: The 2012 Live Nativity Photos are finally 

available to view.  The delay was in the processing - no fault of our 

super photographer, Shari Conrad.  Our thanks to Shari once 

again!   

The photos are in an album located on the gift card table in fellow-

ship hall. We are already preparing for the 2013 Live Nativity and 

hoping that even more of our congregation will volunteer for this 

awesome event.  Through the Live Nativity, we are able to share 

the true meaning of Christmas with the community 

DONATIONS LIST FROM STARKDALE            

PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH TO  

ñA CARING PLACEò CHILD ADVOCACY 

CENTER: 

 

- 12 packages of washable markers 

- 7 boxes of crayons 

- 1 box of colored chalk 

- 24 various size puzzles 

- 11 journals 

- 42 books, sticker books, activity books 

- 2 packages of stickers 

- 2 toys (doll & car) 

- 12 games: connect 4, Chess/Checkers/

Backgammon, Tic/tac/Chec, checkers, Checkers 

with tic/tac/toe, Uno, Phase 10. 

- 6, 3D puzzles 

- 1 Friendship Bracelet kit 

- 1 paint by numbers 

- 22 various coloring books 

- 20 various activity/coloring books 

- 6 very large coloring books 
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testimony that he shared with us during our 
meal/program time. 

June 2nd ς Year End Celebration /Pittsburgh 
Pirates Game ς 68 people from the church 
are going to attend a year end celebration by 
going to the Pittsburgh Pirates Game! We 
will leave right after the 10 am service is 
done and return right after the game (5:00?). 
Food will be provided and all family mem-
bers of the youth of the church K-12 are 
welcome to attend.  

June 21 ά!ƭƛǾŜ CŜǎǘέ in Mineral City Ohio for 
one day (the event takes place between June 
19-22). It is a Christian Music festival with 36 
bands playing per day with groups such as 
the Newsboys, Lacrae, Switchfoot, Family 
Force Five etc. 

July 22 ς 28 ς Birmingham, Alabama Youth 
Mission Trip. 18 are signed up so far and we 
ƘŀǾŜ ǊƻƻƳ ŦƻǊ ǘǿƻ ƳƻǊŜ όLΩƳ ŎŀǇǇƛƴƎ ƛǘ ŀǘ 
20). So please notify me as soon as possible  
if you are interested in attending. It is going 
to be a great trip and we will be working with 
Habitat for Humanity, Hands on Birmingham 
and The Ronald McDonald House.  
With Joy!  
 

Pastor Bobbyjonôs recognition of 

Seniors in SYM: 

Christiana Archer  ï Iôm sorry I only 

had a year to work with Christina but 

have found her to be a great gal with a 

kind heart and a killer home run cut 

which I have observed as I was able to 

attend a few of her softball games. She 

also was a part of the choir and really 

melted when I brought her our puppies 

a few months ago.  She is a hard 

worker and is a lot of fun to be around 

and I look forward to seeing what God 

has in store for her as she goes to Kent 

State in the fall. 

Faith Baumané  I know Iôm 

getting old when I have to give 

this speech honoring Faith who is 

simply one of the finest young 

women I know, period. Iôm not 

just saying this because she is my 

daughter.  She has a heart for God 

and has almost been too easy to 

raise as she lives out the faith in 

our home and has been an example 

to me of how I should live out the 

faith.  She is obedient, trustworthy, 

loving and has a tender heart for 

people and has served alongside 

me in the church all her life with-

out complaint and is not only a 

daughter but a partner in ministry.  

She is a true treasure and a better 

daughter than I ever could have 

thought up on my own or de-

served.  She will be attending 

Franciscan in the Fall and is plan-

ning on being a Middle School 

teacher. 

Gabe Ofcaé  I have spent a lot of 

time with Gabe as I have had the 

privilege of picking him up for 

church on Sunday mornings and 

Sunday nights for youth meetings 

as well as Wednesday night choir 

practice and let me tell you he is a 

fine young man with a tender heart 

and a generous spirit.  His drum-

ming skills are tremendous as well 

as his desire to learn about and live 

out the faith as I have experienced 

in our youth meetings, SG times 

and in the car rides to and from 

church.  God is going to greatly 

use him in the future and I canôt 

wait to see what God is going to 

do next in his life.  Gabe will be 

attending the Pittsburg Art insti-

tute in the fall and will be working 

in a field related to film and multi-

media in the future.  
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Christina Archer: 

Christina is the daughter of Dr. 

Robert and Bonnie Archer.  She is a 

member of Starkdale Presbyterian 

Church and a member of the choir. 

Christina is a University Scholar 

and is involved in the enrichment 

program at Steubenville High 

School where she has earned 2 aca-

demic letters for being an honor stu-

dent. 

She has played the trumpet in the 

marching band for four years and 

has participated in the jazz band and 

concert choir.  

Christina has earned a 4 year letter 

for playing softball, has been a 4 

year starter and has served as one of 

the team captains during her senior 

year.  She has earned Second Team 

All Eastern District Recognition for 

softball.  She was awarded ñAthlete 

of the Weekò recognition from ñThe 

River Radio Stationò.  Also, she has 

been nominated for Spring Athlete 

Award by WTOV9 news.  She also 

earned a letter for playing soccer.  

Recently Christina was awarded the 

U.S. Army Scholar/Athlete Award 

and medal. 

Christina has been a four year mem-

ber of both Key Club and Beta Club.  

She was a member of the 2012 

Homecoming Court and has served 

as a Lifeguard at the Steubenville 

Country Club. 

Christina has volunteered in several 

capacities such as football stadium 

clean up, served dinners at various 

school fundraisers, helped with dog 

therapy at local hospitals, Toronto 

beautification committee and has 

volunteered for Valley Hospice dur-

ing the holiday seasons. 

After graduation Christina plans to 

attend Kent State University and 

pursue a career in Accounting and 

earn her C.P.A. 

 

Faith Bauman: 

Faith Bauman will be graduating 

from Steubenville High School.  She 

will be attending Franciscan Univer-

sity in the fall as an education major 

with a goal of becoming a middle 

school teacher.   

She is graduating with a 4.0 grade 

point average her senior year.  She 

has been blessed to receive multiple 

scholarships.  Since she is attending 

Franciscan she will remain very ac-

tive at Starkdale Church in the youth 

ministry, choir, and Christian Educa-

tion programs. 

Robert A. Mathieu  

Son of Robert and Debra Mathieu, 

grandson of Helen Unsold, and 

nephew of Lynn Mikesell, graduated 

on April 27, 2013 from the Univer-

sity of Pittsburgh. Robert received a 

bachelorôs degree from the univer-

sityôs Nursing Program and will be 

an anesthesiologist. (Continued on 

page 13) 

CELEBRATING THE GRADUATES  
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 Church members were asked to 

select a pinwheel(s), purchase the 

item(s) and place them under our 

Tree of Hope. Proudly, I can say, 

every ópinwheelô was successfully 

provided.ò  

ñOur church mission and continued 

outreach go hand-in-hand serving 

the people of our community,ò 

Sagrilla concludes.  

April was Child Abuse Awareness 

month.  To draw more attention to 

the topic and the Christ -like nature 

of this cause, numerous large pin-

wheels lined the entrance to Stark-

dale Church. 

Additional information about A 

Caring Place can be found at their 

website www.acaringplacecac.org 

and information about Starkdale 

Presbyterian Church can be found 

at www.starkdaleorg.   

(pictured belowðstaff of ñA Caring 

Placeò helping Cindy Sagrilla load 

up and transport all the donations 

from under the Pinwheel tree)  

Continued on page 16  

OUTREACH COMMISSION 

NEWS 

The Outreach Commission of Stark-

dale Presbyterian Church, chose óA 

Caring Placeô Child  Advocacy Center 

as this yearôs benefactor for their an-

nual Pinwheel Tree of Hope.   

One of many of Starkdaleôs ministries 

is the awareness and prevention of 

Child Abuse. 

A Caring Place, located on Route 43 in 

Wintersville, provides a unique and 

critical service to children who are 

victims or witnesses of abuse.  The 

center provides an interview room 

where children may comfortably talk 

to professionals, seek guidance and 

understanding. The Center also pro-

vides medical exams for child sexual 

abuse victims and educational/

prevention information to the commu-

nity. 

Outreach Commission member, Cindy 

Sagrilla, contacted A Caring Place Di-

rector- Mary Ann Donnelly. Mary Ann 

was excited with our congregationôs 

offer of generosity and support. Mary 

Ann provided us a list of needed chil-

drenôs activity supplies.  

Sagrilla went on  to ex-

plain, ñan item name was 

placed on each mini pin-

wheel and placed on our 

narthex tree.  Over 100 

pinwheels adorned the 

tree.  
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THE JEFFERSON COUNTY 4TH STREET HEALTH CENTER GALA 

was well represented by Starkdale Church on the evening of April 18 at St. 

Florian Hall in Wintersville.  Faith Bauman (daughter of  Starkdale Associ-

ate pastor Bobbyjon and Renee Bauman) received scholarships for her 

work as a Young Ambassador for the Health Center.  Below are some pho-

tos from the event: 

The Starkdale 

ñgroupò (above) 

Gabe Ofca (left) 

Olivia Chanoski

(right) 

 Alayna Arbogast, 

Emily Bauman, 

Abigail Arbogast 

(below)  
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GET READY FOR VBS 

JUNE 10ð14, 2013 

9 A.M.ð12:15 P.M. 

PRE-SCHOOL THRU 6TH 

 

Out in the wide -open spaces, weôll discover a 

colorful old town where all the excitement of the 

Wild West awaits! In SonWest , weôll celebrate all 

the fun of being buckaroos ðso grab a sarsaparilla 

and join in the jamboree! Thereôll be food, games, 

music, crafts ðand amazing true stories that point 

you and your kids to Jesus!  

Ride with us under the deep blue skies. Feel 

the breezes rise through the shady purple canyons 

as we head out through this bright wilderness ð

weôre traveling down the trail through the Old Tes-

tament stories of Moses to discover Godôs ultimate 

plan of salvation in Jesus, because ñJesus Christ is 

the same yesterday and today and for-

everò (Hebrews 13:8). 

 

 

So come on! Rustle up 

your kids and head on over to 

SonWest Roundup 2013 VBS  
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. There were approximately 130 

in attendance at the Jeff Ander-

son concert Sunday, May 19th. 

He was very well received espe-

cially by the youth as a good 

majority of them stayed after 

the concert for an hour to speak 

with him and pray with him in-

cluding eight students from the 

Children's home.  Jeff men-

tioned that one of the Children's 

home kids said to him that Je-

susô message became real to her 

for the first time and she was 

touched and transformed by the gos-

pel message.  We also had 65 in 

attendance at the Bless The Parents/

Grandparents night which featured a 

testimony by Jeff Anderson and a 

special song by Olivia Chanoski 

titled "Gold".  The seniors 

(Christina Archer, Faith Bauman & 

Gabe Ofca) were also honored and 

presented with a leather bound 

Study Bible with their name em-

bossed on it in gold leaf.  It was 

truly a wonderful evening! 

BLESS THE PARENTS/GRANDPARENTS DINNER 

Jeff Anderson and members of the Youth Ministry 

Please pray for our Youth Ministry as they pre-

pare for their 7 day Mission Trip to Birmingham, 

Alabama! 

13  

 

Cierra Rachel Neidermeyer 

Granddaughter of Bob and Diane 

Smith, will graduate from Patrick 

Henry High School in Ashland, VA 

on June 15, 2013, receiving an ad-

vanced diploma with International 

Baccalaureate Certificates in mathe-

matics and English. She has received 

academic scholarships 

from  Shenandoah University in Win-

chester, VA and plans to attend the 

university this fall to pursue an un-

dergraduate degree in kinesiology/

physical science and will play tennis 

on the universityôs team. Cierraôs 

long-term goal is to obtain a doctor-

ate degree in physical therapy. 

 

Gabe Ofca  

Gabe is graduating from Steubenville 

High School.  He has served faith-

fully as the drummer for the Stark-

dale Youth Ministry Band for the 

2012-2013 year.  Gabe will be at-

tending the Pittsburg Art institute in 

the fall and will be working in a field 

related to film and multi-media in the 

future. 

Gregory Wickham 

Greg Wickham graduated May 18th 

Magna Cum Laude from Eastern 

Gateway Community College.  He 

earned an Associate of Science de-

gree.  He was President of the Alpha 

Omicron Nu Chapter of Phi Theta 

Kappa.  He has been accepted to the 

Honors College at the University of 

Akron and will start there in the Fall.  

His goal is to complete a Bachelor of 

Computer Engineering Degree.  Greg 

is the grandson of Doris and Bud 

Wickham. 

Soup Kitchen Report: 

The May Soup Kitchen was held 

on May 9.  The Starkdale work-

ers were:  Mary Beth Allan, Ella 

Jane Burns, Jo Copeland, John 

Criss and Robbie France.  The 

menu consisted of Swiss steak, 

mashed potatoes, gravy, carrots, 

cole slaw and cakes from Two 

Ridges Presbyterian Church.  86 

people were served. 

Received from:  The American 

Cancer Society and the Tony Ter-

mana Cancer Center: 

Help a Neighbor in Need: 

Drive a cancer patient to treat-

ment: 

The American Cancer Society 

needs you.  Join a different kind 

of cancer driveðone which does-

nôt ask for money, but for time. 

Give some of your free time, and 

use your own car to drive a can-

cer patient to a potentially life-

saving treatment and home again. 

We will work within your sched-

ule during weekday hours.  It 

takes so little time, but means so 

much.  Youôll give someone 

peace of mind and help them 

along the ñRoad to Recovery.ò 

To volunteer to drive, or for more 

information about our Road to 

Recovery program, call Beth 

Heinicke at the American Cancer 

Society at 

 1-888-227-6446 x 2102. 

Graduates-continued from page 6 
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IN THE MAILBAG  
 

DO YOU REMEMBER? 

The Starkdale office was recipient 

of a very yellowed clipping from a 

newspaper and a Memorial card 

from Dunlope Funeral Home dated 

March 4, 1957. 

The woman who donated these 

items had purchased a Bible at a 

Yard Sale in Wintersville and in the 

pages of the Bible was tucked this 

obituary and memorial card: 

Truly, the old saying,  

ñOnly one life will soon be past  

Only whatôs done  

for Christ will last.ò 

 

We thought it appropriate that 

Mr. Andrewsô obituary did not 

hail all his achievements in life, 

but one full paragraph was dedi-

cated to his service and loyalty 

to his church as he endeavored 

to work to build the Kingdom of 

God.   

As I asked several of the ñold 

timersò of Starkdale if they re-

membered Mr. Andrews, only a 

few did (understandably of 

course since this was from the 

1950ôs).   

It is interesting however that 

Starkdale Church continues 

strong and healthy.  Each little 

bit of labor done as unto the 

Lord in any capacity in the 

church lays foundation for future 

generations.  Truly, ñOnly 

whatôs done for Christ will lastò 
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 Commission News 

EVANGELISM COMMISSION  

Life as usual unless BREAKING 

NEWS changes everything! We 

have designated Wednesdayôs as 

Intentional Day of sharing.   We are 

casting our nets out on Wednes-

days, believing that God will fill 

them to OVERFLOWING.   This is 

a time set apart each Wednesday to 

share the gospel with those you 

meet at work, at the bank, grocery 

store, everywhere with everyone 

that God sends your way.  Invite 

someone to church (65-70% of peo-

ple come by invitation), share your 

faith story, encourage someone with 

Godôs words. 

Plan to join us for the Oglebay 

Evangelism Conference/Retreat 

Oct. 25, 26th.  Details to follow. 

Oglebay is a beautiful setting for 

study, especially of the plans and 

purposes of God.  If you get there a 

little early -- the gardens, glass mu-

seum, Good Zoo, are just a few of 

the amazing things Oglebay has to 

offer. 

Donôt forget,  

EVANGELISM,  

EVERYONE,  

EVERYDAY,  

EVERYWHERE  

IN EVERY WAY!!!!!   
 We plan to get this message out 

visually and verbally. There is a 

harvest in our own backyard and 

God is just waiting FOR US to GO. 

 LETôS  JUST  DO IT!!!!!!!! 

Janice Whitaker 

Evangelism Commission 

FOR YOUR LISTENING  

ENCOURAGEMENT 

Donôt forget that we have several 

area radio stations that play great 

Christian music and have daily pro-

grams to help you in your spiritual 

journey. 

99.3FM  KLOVEðplays continual 

contemporary Christian Music.  

Youôll hear many of the great songs 

that are sung at Starkdale. 

101.5FMðWORD FM 

Our Pittsburgh based Christian Radio 

Station.  Hear great Christian teach-

ers like Chuck Swindoll, Charles 

Stanley, Focus on the Family,  Fam-

ily Life Today, and for the kids tune 

in at 8 p.m. for ñAdventures in Odys-

seyò a wonderful story format from 

Focus on the Family.  Even the 

adults love ñAdventures in Odysseyò 

and the adventures of Witôs End. 

And you can take the KLOVE Chal-

lenge.  Listen only to Christian music 

for 30 days and see what a difference 

it can make in your life.___________  

Great news from Praise His 

Name.  Now you can take great 

Christian music with you. The free 

app is now available for Android 

and iPhones. Just search for "Praise 

His Name" in GooglePlay Apps 

and /or iTunes App Store.  

 

. 
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JUNE 2013 

Sun  Mon  Tue  Wed Thu  Fri  Sat  

Summer Worship Schedule Begins June 2 - 
There will be ONE worship service at 10 A.M. 
Sunday School for all ages will begin at 9 A.M. 
 

 1 
9a.m. ï2 p.m. Quilters 
InC.  
 

2 
10 a.m. Worship 
Graduate Recognition  
End of Year Youth Cele-
bration following service 

3 
6 p.m. Property Task 
Force 
6 p.m. Prayer Meeting 
7 p.m. Worship Comm. 

4 
10 a.m. Bible Study 

5 
6 p.m. Bible Study 

6 
8:30 p.m. AA Meeting 

7 8 

9 
Communion Sunday 
 
 

10    9ð12:15 
VACATION BIBLE 
SCHOOL 

11    9ð12:15 
VACATION BIBLE 
SCHOOL 

NO 10 AM.BIBLE 
STUDY 

12     9ð12:15 
VACATION BIBLE 
SCHOOL 
6 P.M. Bible Study 

13     9ð12:15 
VACATION BIBLE 
SCHOOL 
9 a.m. Soup Kitchen 
8:30 p.m. AA Meeting 

14      9ð12:15 
VACATION BIBLE 
SCHOOL 
 
Flag Day 

15 

16   Fatherôs Day 
Carriage House Worship 
Service 
 

17 
6 p.m. Prayer Meeting 
6 p.m. Administration 
Commission Meeting 

18 
10 a.m. Bible Study 

19 
6 p.m. Bible Study 

20 
8:30 p.m. AA Meeting 
CHIMES Edit 
 

21 1st day of Summer 
 
 
Alive Festival for Youth 

22 
8 a.m. Patriotic Caroling 

23 
 
 

24 
6 p.m. Prayer Meeting 
6:30 p.m. Outreach 
Commission Meeting 

25 
10 a.m. Bible Study 

26 
6 p.m. Bible Study 

27 
8:30 p.m. AA Meeting 
CHIMES Fold and Mail 

28 29 

30 
. 
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